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FQHC Claims for Services Outside the PPS Rate 
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May 14, 2009 
 
FQHC Providers 
 
Follow-up:  Claims submitted on or after January 1st 2009 for services outside the PPS 
rate that are incorrectly zero paying.  
  
Please be advised that the issue detailed in OHCA PRN 2009-10 has now been 
resolved.  Due to system changes that went into effect January 1st 2009 claims that 
paid outside the PPS rate (i.e., inpatient services) were zero paying.  The system fix 
will go into production on June 1st, 2009 and FQHCs may resume filing such claims.  
Claims that are currently in the system that have been zero paid will be reprocessed 
by OHCA.  We will notify you by email the date the reprocessed claims will appear 
on your remit.   
 
The new system enhancements will allow OHCA to maintain a table that will identify 
and pay services that should pay outside the PPS rate and will be easily updateable.  
If both the T1015 and a service that pays outside the PPS rate are filed on the same 
claim, the T1015 will deny and is not payable.   
 
We apologize for the inconvenience this error has caused and we appreciate your 
patience while we resolved the issue. 
 
If you have any questions or require additional information please contact Kelly 
Botten in the Provider Reimbursement Unit by phone at (405) 522-7108 or by email 
at Kelly.Botten@okhca.org 
 
Thank you for your continued service to Oklahoma’s SoonerCare members. 


